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Newsletter of the Robins AFB Post:  Society of American Military Engineers 
THE FLYER

Robins Air Force Base Tour 
Robins SAME Post, in cooperation with the Georgia Society of 
Professional Engineers (GSPE), is pleased to sponsor a Tour at 
Robins AFB on Wednesday, November 18th.  The Tour Events will 
include:  
 

• Software Support; $19.4 Million dollar project currently at 
90% complete  

• Marine Reserve Center Hanger; $20.5 Million dollar project 
presently at 78% complete 

• DLA Warehouse; $21.6 Million dollar project currently at 43% 
complete 

Since infrastructure construction at these projects is currently on-
going, hard hats will be required for attendees that plan to exit the 
tour bus at these facilities.  Read more on page 4. 

Scott Hastings, PE, is this month's Spotlight Member of the Month.  Scott became the 
Deputy Civil Engineer, Headquarters Air Force Reserve Command in November 2006.   
 
Since joining the Civil Service in 1990, Scott has served in a variety of positions at base 
and MAJCOM level.  His most recent assignment was as Chief of Operations for the 
Headquarters, US Air Forces Europe at Ramstein AB, Germany.  Read more about Scott 
Hastings on page 4. 

Preview of November 2009 SAME Robins AFB Tour to US Army Corps of Engineers facilities.  The tour is 
scheduled for Wednesday, November 18th from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m.  
 

SAME Spotlight: Member of the Month  

NOVEMBER 2009



 
 

 
Upcoming Dates in 2009 
   
18 November:  SAME Robins Post 
Board Officer’s Meeting will be 
held at 12:00 p.m. in the Horizon’s 
Atrium.    
 
18 November:  1:00 p.m. - 3:00 
p.m.:  SAME Robins Tour 
(registration required).  No General 
Meeting will be held this month.      
 
December:  No General Meeting 
has been scheduled.    

SAME Robins 12th Annual Golf   
Tournament Recap  

The Robins AFB Post of SAME held its 12th 
Annual Golf Tournament to benefit its 
Education and Mentoring Fund on October 22 
at the Pine Oaks Golf Course.  Over $7,100 was 
raised to sponsor college scholarships, 
Engineering & Construction Summer Camps, 
and other opportunities.  More than 90 golfers 
participated this year and the winning team 
was comprised of AECOM golfers Andy Long, 
Tyrone Daniel, Chuck Williams, and Brad 
Whiddon.   
 

Second place honors went to the 
McKnight Construction team of Brooks 
Blumenthal, John Engler, Danny 
Langevin, and Michael Briggs.  Longest 
Drive Contest winners were Tracey 
Kiniery and Tyrone Daniel, and the 
Closest to the Pin contest winners were 
Judy Middlebrooks and Brad Whiddon.  
 
Thanks to Nelson Rosa, Chris Losert, and 
Rhonda Odom for organizing this year’s 
event as well as all of our volunteer 
workers and sponsors.   
 
 The SAME Robins Post would also like to 

recognize and thank all of our Tournament 
Sponsors: 
 

AECOM 
Advent 
Benham Constructors 
Boart Longyear 
BRPH 
Cape Environmental Management 
CH2MHill 
Engineered Products & Services 
Flint Energies 
GEC 
Geosyntec Consultants 
Leo A. Daly 
MACTEC 
McKnight Construction 
New South Construction 
Paulk Landscaping 
Reeves Construction 
SES 
Stromquist 
Tepa 
Tetra Tech 
URS Above, teams take a few minutes to pose for photos 

while enjoying a day of golf at the Pine Oaks Golf 
Course on Robins AFB. 

WHAT’S  
COMING UP… 

 
The next Robins Post General 
Meeting will be held on 20 
January 2010 at 11:30 am.  The 
meeting will be held in the 
Horizon’s Atrium.  All are 
welcome. 
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Operation Popcorn, Scouts Show Appreciation to Local 
Troops  
 Each year, Boy Scouts of America takes donations on 
 a National level to send Trail’s End Popcorn to the 

 Troops.  Consumers have donated over $11 Million 
 dollars worth of popcorn products to U.S. Soldiers  

 around the world.  As a result, over 700 tons of 
 popcorn treats have been shipped to over 600 
 military bases and outposts around the world.  Over 7
 million pouches of microwave popcorn and 250,000 
 tins have been delivered to U.S. Troops.  Trail’s End 
 ships this popcorn to U.S. Soldiers stationed in 
 Afghanistan, Iraq and all other U.S. Military Bases 
 overseas and domestic.   
 
Those are some great statistics but for our local Robins AFB Cub Scout Pack 220, it just wasn’t personal 
enough.  Last year a cub scout asked, “How do we know that any of that popcorn made it to the soldiers 
deployed from Robins?”  The answer was no one really knows.  That is when the cubs from Pack 220 set 
out on a service project to change that.  While BSA continues to provide donated popcorn on a National 
level, these local Scouts wanted to make a difference locally.  Last year, Robins AFB Pack 220 collected 
donations of over $2,200 and sent 204 canisters of Trail’s End Caramel Corn to the deployed members of 
the 116th JSTARS.  
 
This year they were back at it again.  The Scouts from Robins AFB Cub  
Pack 220 spent their last several weekends, standing outside local  
businesses such as Lowe’s, Walmart, & Kroger, taking small donations 
in order to purchase Trails End’s Popcorn to send to deployed military  
members from Robins AFB.  They have done well, taking the pocket  
change and dollar bills with beaming smiles and “Thank Yous” and  
amassing more than $2,400 in donations for popcorn for the Troops.   
This year, when the popcorn is delivered via local military cargo flight,  
there will be over 220 canisters for local troops.  This is partially thanks  
to SAME – Robins Post and their donation of 24 canisters of popcorn  
for the Troops this year.  Cub Scout Pack 220 appreciates all the support that the Robins Post continues to 
provide so generously. 

Spotlight on Sustaining Member Firms: Pond & Company 
 
 POND & Company (POND) headquartered in Norcross, GA and in business since 1965, is a full-service 
architecture, engineering, planning and construction management firm committed to listening, planning 
and delivering for our clients.  We provide full design and construction management services to local, 
state and federal clients emphasizing commitment, innovation and integrity.   
 
 With the consistent growth of our firm and increased number of  
 satisfied clients over our history, POND has become recognized 
 as a leader amongst A/E firms. POND's staff of 150+ professionals  
 provides a deep bench of experience and the capabilities to offer 
personalized solutions to help clients manage projects from concept to completion – and everything in 
between – with confidence and clarity.   
 
Read more on the following page. 
 

A r c h i t e c t s E n g i n e e r s P l a n n e r s
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SAME Mission  
 “To promote and facilitate 
engineering support for national 
security by developing and 
enhancing relationships and 
competencies among uniformed 
services, public and private sector 
engineers, and related 
professionals.” 
 
 
 
 
 “To be a premier global 
engineering organization leading 
the professional and personal 
growth of all members in support 
of military readiness and 
development of solutions to 
national security challenges.” 
 

SAME Vision 

“SAME Spotlight:  Member of the Month,” continued from 
page 1. 
 
Prior to his federal service, he was an engineer with Florida 
Power and Light in Stuart, Florida.  An active member of the 
Post since 2006, Scott is currently serves as our Vice 
President.  Scott received a Bachelor of Electrical 
Engineering from the Georgia Institute of Technology in 
1986 and a Master of Public Administration from Georgia 
College in 1996.  He and his wife, Terrie have two children in 
college and reside in Kathleen.  If he's not in his office, you 
can usually find Scott on a local golf course - he's a member 
of both Pine Oaks and International City Golf Club. 

“Robins Air Force Base Tour,” continued from page 1. 

Unfortunately hard hats cannot be provided, so individuals planning to leave the bus at these stops will need to bring one 
with them.  Sign-up for the tour will be strictly limited to the first 35 responders.  Please do not delay.  Attendees will be 
required to use the dedicated tour bus.  Attendance must be limited due to transportation seating limitation and 
tour group size restrictions.  Unfortunately, no exceptions can be honored.  To confirm a reservation for the tour, 
each individual is required to contact the Robins SAME Post Secretary, Bill Nagel @ 328.6181 or bnagel@geosyntec.com to 
secure one of the available spots for this limited event.  Please make sure that you receive a confirmation number; you will 
need to have this with you to board the bus.  Call Today to reserve your seat for this exciting tour! 

KC-135 Squadron Operations Headquarters,  
Robins AFB, GA 

“Spotlight on Sustaining Member Firms,” continued from previous page.
 
Our architectural, engineering, planning, and  
construction administration capabilities and  
dedication to service offer clients the experience,  
expertise and responsiveness that make us leaders  
in the industry. In fact, the most significant  
indicator of our commitment to clients is that 80% 
of our business comes from repeat clients!  
 
POND specializes in providing full-service  
planning, programming, architecture,  
engineering, and construction management  
services to all branches of the military, and non- 
DoD federal government clients. Our highly- 
trained professionals bring vast experience  
delivering new design, renovation and adaptive  

Current Federal/DoD Contracts
 Robins AFB (5 Contracts 

 USACE, Louisville District 

 USACE, Mobile District 

 USACE, Omaha District 

 USACE, Huntsville District 

 USACE, Seattle District 

 NAVFAC SW 

 NAVFAC SE 

 National Guard Bureau 

 NFESC 

 Charleston AFB 

 AFCEE 

 USDA Forest Service 

 USPS 

 UNICOR 

 FBOP 

 FAA 

re-use projects through traditional design, design/build and other delivery 
methods that meet the federal government’s design standards and requirements. 
 
 With emphasis on LEED® Sustainable  
 Design, POND designs and manages more than $200M in 
 construction of new and renovated facilities each year.  In fact,  
 more than 25% of POND’s staff are LEED® Accredited Professionals. 
 POND has the experience and ability to complete your project on  
 time and within budget.  

For more information, please contact Federal Facilities Program Manager John Cassidy, 678.336.7740/cassidyj@pondco.com or Vice President Jeff 
Meier, 678.336.7740/ meierj@pondco.com. Please visit our website at www.pondco.com. 
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Post Officers 
 

President 
Ms. Becky McCoy 
becky.mccoy@robins.af.mil 
(478) 327-9287 
 
Vice President 
Mr. Scott Hastings 
scott.hastings@afrc.af.mil 
(478) 327-1102 
 
Secretary 
Mr. Bill Nagel 
bnagel@geosyntec.com 
(478) 328-6181 
 
Assistant Secretary 
Ms. Jennifer Tribble 
jennifer.tribble@robins.af.mil 
(478) 327-8372 
 
Treasurer 
Mr. Griff Cox 
gary.cox4@robins.af.mil 
(478) 327-9269 
 
Senior Enlisted Advisor 
SMSgt. Donald Andreasen 
donald.andreasen@afrc.af.mil 
(478) 327-1095 
 
Executive Directors 
Mr. Ric Powers (Emeritus); National Liaison 
richard.l.powers@usace.army.mil 
(478) 926-0290 
 
Ms. Nancy Manley; Membership 
nancy.manley@robins.af.mil 
(478) 926-3533 x 28100 
 
Directors 
Mr. Judah Bradley; Programs 
judah.bradley@robins.af.mil 
(478) 926-6163 
 
Mr. Ken Branton; Programs 
kenneth_branton@urscorp.com 
(678) 808-8907 
 
Ms. Laurel Cordell; Programs 
laurel.cordell@robins.af.mil 
(478) 327-9275 
 
Mr. Mike Coats; Education & Mentoring 
michael.coats@aecom.com 
(478) 329-8870 
 
Mr. Joe Ballard; National Security 
joe.ballard@robins.af.mil 
(478) 926-3093 
 
Mr. Shawn Politino; National Security 
shawn.politino@afrc.af.mil 
(478) 327-1023 
 
Mr. Kevin Long; Financials 
kevin.long@robins.af.mil 
(478) 327-3610 
 
Mr. Steve Hvizdzak; Events/Small Business 
steve.hvizdzak@tepa.com 
(478) 922-7751 
 
Mr. Paul Koch; Sustaining Memberships 
pdkoch@mactec.com 
(478) 923-5999 
 
Mr. Mark MacEwan; (Past President) 
mark.macewan@aecom.com 
(703) 706-0133 
 

Sustaining Member Firms 
 

ALACAD 
Carolyn Burgess; Carolyn.burgess@alacad.com 
(888) 442-3100 / (205) 444-3111 
 
ALLGOOD 
Paul Griggs; PGriggs@allgoodpests.com 
(478) 272-6271 / Fax 272-6286  
 
AECOM 
Mike Coats; michael.coats@aecom.com 
(478) 329-8870 / Fax 329-1062 
 
AMEC, PLC 
Jerry Gacetta; jerry.gacetta@amec.com 
(770) 420-2100 / Fax 420-2080 
 
Applied Software 
Ray Howard; rhoward@asti.com  
(404) 564-1861 / Fax 564-4863 
 
ARCADIS US 
Steven Moes; steven.moes@arcadis-us.com  
(386) 447-4993/Fax 246-3787 
 
Benham Constructors, LLC 
Michael Gwyn; Hmike.gwyn@benham.com 
(704) 542-2908 / Fax 759-0081 
 
CAPE, Inc. 
Scott Harris; Hsharris@cape-inc.com 
(478) 923-6788 / Fax 923-6799 
 
Carothers Construction, Inc. 
Benjamin Logan; blogan@carothersconstruction.com 
(662) 473-2525 / Fax 473-4519 
 
CH2M Hill 
Frank Miyagawa; Hfrank.miyagawa@ch2m.com 
(850) 939-8300 x42 / 939-0035 
 
Columbia Engineering  
Donald Sherrill; dsherrill@columbia-engineering.com 
(770) 925-0357 / Fax 925-0565 
 
Donaldson, Garrett & Associates, Inc. 
Elaine Hollis-Prichard; esh@dg-a.com 
(478) 474-5350 / Fax 477-2534 
 
DYNAMAC CORP. 
Georgeann Morekas; Hgmorekas@dynamac.com 
(301) 417-6038 / Fax 417-6132 
 
EMR, Inc. 
Lemuel Campbell; lcampbell@emr-inc.com 
(478) 953-8857 / Fax 953-1736 
 
Flint EMC 
Ronnie Sanders; rsanders@flintemc.com 
(478) 218-5548 / Fax 218-5539 
 
Geosyntec Consultants 
Bill Nagel; bnagel@geosyntec.com 
(478) 328-6181 / Fax 929-5120 
 
Geotechnical & Environmental Consultants 
Thomas Driver; Htdriver@geconsultants.comH  
(478) 757-1606 / Fax 757-1608 
 
Leo A Daly 
Edward Piekarczyk; EPiekarczyk@leoadaly.com 
(404) 874-8333 / Fax 874-8830 
 
MACTEC Engineering and Consulting 
Mike Roach; fmroach@mactec.com 
(478) 923-5999 x15 / Fax 923-5776 
 

 

Merrick & Company 
Douglas Elledge; douglas.elledge@merrick.com 
(404) 739-5100 / Fax 739-5101 
 
MWH Global 
Lloyd Hinkle; Lloyd.a.hinkle@mwhglobal.com 
(865) 773-4597 / Fax (303) 410-4100 
 
PBS&J 
Nate Berger; Hnberger@pbsj.com 
(770) 933-0280 / Fax 933-0691 
 
Pond & Company 
John Cassidy; cassidyj@pondco.com 
(678) 336-7740 / Fax 336-7744 
 
RMT 
Elizabeth Boyette; HElizabeth.Boyette@RMTInc.com 
(864) 234-9102 / 281-0288  
 
ROCHE, Inc. 
Neal Reagan; Hnealreagan@gmail.com 
(478) 272-2792 / Fax 272-1221 
 
SKE International, Inc. 
Phillip Meadows; Hpmeadows@skeii.com 
(478) 922-9174 / Fax 922-8508 
 
Technicon Engineering, Inc. 
Randy Peacock; peacockr@technicon-pe.com 
(478) 743-8415 / Fax 743-8239 
 
TEPA EC, LLC 
Steve Hvizdzak; Hsteve.hvizdzak@tepa.com 
(478) 922-7751 / Fax 922-7925 
 
TetraTech, Inc. 
Parrish Swearingen; parrish.swearingen@tetratech.com 
(478) 329-1616 x225 / Fax 329-0558 
 
URS Corporation 
Ken Branton; kenneth_branton@urscorp.com 
(678) 808-8907 / Fax 808-8400 
 
Weston Solutions, Inc. 
Hilton Culpepper; hilton.culpepper@westinsolutions.com 
(478) 875-3693 / Fax 875-3693 (same) 
 
WINDAMIR Development & Construction 
Kimberly Glover; kglover@windamir.com 
(770) 436-3500 / Fax 436-9020 
 
 

SAME Robins Post 
Sustaining Member News
 
Are you with a Sustaining Member 
Firm?  If you would like to become 
one, or if you are not sure of your 
company’s registration status, please 

contact Mr. Paul Koch, our  
 Sustaining Member 

Director, at 
 478.923.5999 or  
pdkoch@mactec.com.


